


 Village of Arlington Heights 
  Public Works Department 

Memorandum   
To:   Sam Hubbard, Planning and Community Development 
From:   Cris Papierniak, Director of Public Works 
Date:   May 9, 2022 
Subject:  800 N Fernandez #22-004 Round 1 
 
 

Public Works has no comments at this time 
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ARLINGTON HEIGHTS POLICE 
DEPARTMENT 

 

Community Services Bureau 
 
 

DEPARTMENT PLAN REVIEW SUMMARY 
 

St Anne Girls Home 
800 N Fernandez Ave 

 
 

Round 1 Review Comments            05/20/2022 
 
1. Character of use: 

The character of use for the project is a group home. St Anne Girls home previously existed 
on another property in Des Plaines and is relocating to Arlington Heights under Maryville 
Academy. Existing group homes in Arlington Heights, on average, generate more calls for 
service than the average residential property. In the last five years, the property at 800 N 
Fernandez has generated two calls for police service; a nuisance complaint and a minor 
criminal damage to property.  

 
For this project, minimum staffing requirements should be maintained at all times. 
Supervision may need to be tailored at a later date to meet demands as this is a new type of 
sheltered care facility in that location. Additionally, staff should be adequately trained 
and/or licensed to handle the potential for residents in crisis whether related to mental 
health or behavioral issues. A prompt response to residents in crisis by appropriately 
licensed and trained staff will not only benefit the program, but reduce the reliance upon 
outside resources to handle minor incidents.     
 
I spoke with the Crime Prevention Officer with the Des Plaines Police Department 
reference this group home located in their town. Des Plaines has not seen the calls for 
service at their location increase the need for police resources. The call volume for calls for 
service at their location is average and does not have a substantial impact on their police 
resources.  

 
2. Are lighting requirements adequate? 

Lighting should be up to Village of Arlington Heights code. The exterior of the building should 
be illuminated especially during nighttime hours for safety, to deter criminal activity and 
increase surveillance/visibility- potentially reducing theft, trespassing, vandalism, underage 
drinking, and other criminal activity. 
 

3. Present traffic problems? 
There are no traffic problems at this location.   
 

4. Traffic accidents at particular location? 
This is not a problem area in relation to traffic accidents. 
 

5. Traffic problems that may be created by the development. 
This development should not create any additional traffic problems. 
 

6. General comments:  



 
- Please ensure that there is an emergency information/contact card on file with the Arlington 
Heights Police Department and that it is up-to-date. Agent contact information should be provided 
to the Arlington Heights Police Department during all construction phases. The form is attached. 
Please complete and return. This allows police department personnel to contact an agent during 
emergency situations or for suspicious/criminal activity on the property during all hours.  
 
- Landscaping should provide open sightlines to increase natural surveillance and avoid 
creating ambush locations and havens for illegal activities- theft, trespassing, vandalism, 
underage drinking, drug use, etc. 
 
- Access control should be considered a priority with this project given the services provided. 
Separation between ‘staff only’ areas from the rest of the residential facility should be clearly 
defined. The separation of uses, signage and landscape will ensure clear boundary definition 
and the distinction between staff and resident domain. 
 
- Building/site proposal should include plans to restrict the access points to the 
building. Designated, specific entrances for access allows for easier monitoring and allows 
for secure screening of those entering and leaving the property.   
 
- Special attention should be given to alarms, after hours management security systems, storage 
areas and signage.  
 
- Partnership between the Police Department and St Anne Home for girls should focus on 
promoting safety not only for the proposed project, but for the surrounding neighborhood.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
_______________________________________        Approved by: 
Alexandra Ovington, Crime Prevention Officer 
Community Services Bureau 
                                                                                                    __________________________
                                                                                      Supervisor’s Signature 
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Planning & Community 
Development Dept. Review  
May 9, 2022 

 
REVIEW ROUND 1 

Project: St. Anne Program Shelter for Girls (Maryville) 
800 N. Fernandez Ave. 

Case Number: PC 22-004 

General: 
7. The following approvals are required: 

a. Special Use Permit to allow a “Shelter Care Home” on the subject property. 
b. Variation to Chapter 28 of the Municipal Code, Section 6.12-1(3), to waive the requirement for a traffic 

and parking study from a qualified professional engineer. 
 

St. Anne Program Information: 
8. Is there a document that outlines the house rules/regulations that each resident must abide by? If so, please 

provide. 
 

9. Please provide additional details on the supervision of the residents. Will the building doors include security 
features that would alert staff if they were opened during the night? What is the training and certifications 
required for each care provider?  
 

10. For girls with infants/children, where would childcare be provided for the infants during the day if the mother is 
attending school? 

 
11. Please confirm that all spaces within the building will be utilized by this program and that no spaces will be left 

vacant for a future tenant or use. In addition, please clarify the need for such a large building in comparison to 
the services that will be delivered for the residents. Given the description of services that will be provided onsite, 
it appears that certain portions of the building will be mostly unused/underutilized. 

 
12. Please confirm that all employees working out of this facility will be devoted to the St. Anne Program. It should 

be noted that the property is zoned R-3, One-Family Dwelling District, and office related occupancy of the site 
that is not primarily related to the St. Anne Program would not be allowed under the existing zoning of the site. 

 
13. What type of screening of the girls occurs prior to their acceptance into the program? Does the program director 

have the right to refuse girls, or would they be required to accept any individual referred to the program by the 
ORR if there is space available? If a girl is accepted but is not following the rules, what can be done and could 
the girl be removed from the program? 

 
14. Maryville runs a similar program in the City of Chicago. How does this facility compare to St. Anne’s Program 

(number of residents, age, length of stay, circumstances for arrival, etc.)? Does Maryville have any data on calls 
for police/emergency service from that facility? 

 
15. The neighborhood meeting notes referenced a study that included data on property values surrounding a similar 

facility in Chicago. Is that data available? How does that facility compare to the proposed St. Anne Program? 
 

16. A resident at the neighborhood meeting referenced a study on property values in the vicinity of similar facilities. 
Was a copy of that study provided? If so, please provide. 
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Building/Site: 
17. Where will the two vans be stored on the property? Would the vans have any identification/signage? Will any 

other vehicles be stored on the property? 
 

18. What is the plan for the existing sign on the eastern façade of the building? Will any new signage be proposed? 
 

19. Please be aware that the former play area at the western side of the site is in a non-conforming location. 
Depending on what play equipment may be proposed there, certain variations may be required. What are the 
plans for this area? 

 
20. The staffing description/attendance data needs additional clarify. Please re-organize the information in the 

following format for each day of the week: 
 

 
 
  

Prepared by: ____________________________ 
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	Text2: Round 1
General Comments:

1 )Please provide an auto turn diagram showing our fire engine.  The engineering department has the specs for our fire engine (pumper).  

2) The Fire Department will defer to the Building and Life Safety Department if the change of use will require the property to comply with current code.  

3)Please make sure the Knox Box keys are up to date. 

4)Please provide a full operational alarm panel or annunciator panel at the main front entrance.   


	Text3: 
	0: May 12, 2022
	1: LT. Mark Aleckson



